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As an extension of the USL, KLA's mission is to serve players, parents, coaches, officials, program administrators, leagues, members, and fans.

Board Meeting
October 6, 2014
Attendance- Kevin Burns, Wayne Coffey, Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Sean Fox, Mike Havill, Dennis Johnson, Chris Niblock, Greg Schuler,  Bill Simms, Malorie Stockwell (via phone) and Dean Walker

Absent- Charles Brown, Tom McKee and Andy Tarter

Guests- Rich Sohan and John Worthington

Greg opened the meeting at 7:05 PM 

Ann made a motion “to approve the September 8th minutes as sent”; Wayne seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

President’s Report-

Greg welcomed the new Board members and said he will send out a report on the regional Chapters meeting he attended in Austin, TX.
Finance-

Chris reported on the KLA grant application process where applications are submitted (preferably in November), reviewed by the Finance Committee and voted on by the Board in January. Grants are usually for equipment for newer programs and the purchasing is consolidated through local vendors.

Education & Training-

Dean reported that the USL Level I & II men’s & women’s Coaching Education Clinic have been set for November 15th & 16th at Mercy Academy in Louisville. The school agreed to provide a turf field, classrooms and a cafeteria at no cost. Dean reported that a second Level I clinic (men’s & women’s) will be offered January 31st at Georgetown College because of the expected need due to requirement of 1 coach from each KLA team to be Level I certified. At the September meeting, it was agreed to offer 50% discount to Kentucky members of the Level I clinics ($35 of $70 cost). Dean made a motion “to offer an early bird 50% discount to Kentucky members of the Level II clinic who register by October 31st”; Brandon seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Greg suggested we examine for-profit lacrosse ventures and our relationship with them. Greg reported that USL is concerned about areas using their own trainers for clinics, but sees the need.

Dean reported that Sunday Fun Nights for Middle & High school girls continue at Hounz Lane Park from 4:00-5:30.
Officials-

Greg discussed the ongoing need to recruit, train and retain officials as well as ensure coverage for all levels of games. Greg asked the officials representatives to share their strategies.

John Worthington explained that KLUB has Neal Cory as their recruiter and they are reaching out to officials from other sports and parents. Their challenge continued last year with 15 people expressing interest, 7 of whom started the season, but only 3 coming back this year. John reminded the Board that the growth continues at all levels, from college to youth. John proposed KLUB and BLOA host a fall informational open house.

Wayne said that BLOA President Mike Miller is overseeing recruitment and agreed to the same strategies and problems. He stated that fall training had to be cancelled.
Greg asked the officials representatives to develop a strategic plan and how the KLA can help.

Dean reiterated the need for priority scheduling days for each level. After much discussion, John agreed to meet with Jason Curran (KSLL High School girls), Tom Boucher (KLA Middle School & youth girls) and the assignor to develop a plan. Wayne agreed to do the same on the boys’ side.
Program Development-
Sean reported that Shelby County Middle School girls will be submitting a new program grant. 
Sean continues to work with E.J. Hayes Middle School in Lexington. They have 20 girls who have expressed interest and he will be scheduling a meeting with the AD.

Sean reported that Madison County high school boys, high school girls and middle school boys’ teams are a go. This success was so fast due to following the new KLA “playbook” program development binder.

Sean is also working with schools who want to run P.E. programs and talking to the Lexington YMCA. In Louisville he is going to work with Ryan Kiser, Fred Reeves and Mike Havill. Greg stated his goal is to train others to teach the “playbook” in other regions.

Communication-

Sean asked for everyone to send him clear communications (what, who, when, where) for eblasts, website and Twitter.

Louisville Youth-
Mike reported that he has reached out to last year’s 10 Bantam (3/4) teams. Play dates and most fields have been set for March, April and May. Mike stated his concern about coaches’ certification requirement as many coaches step up late.
There was no report for Middle School & Youth girls.

Greg reported on the issues of tournaments and feeder schools in Middle School & Youth boys last year. Greg stated that he has had meetings and is determining structure. For a Commissioner, he is looking for someone with experience, but possibly not a coach due to time commitment. Wayne suggested the idea of adding sideline managers to encourage sportsmanship and will research the idea.
High School Boys-

Greg reported on his meeting with Erik Johnson, the Sayre AD and lacrosse coach. The coaches agreed the goal was to prepare for KHSAA sanctioning in the next two years. Greg reviewed the proposal of the Commonwealth league as a joint venture of KLA and coaches. Andy Tarter has asked all the ADs to put the coaches into the school system so they can access safety training and monitor students’ grades. 

Dean expressed his concern that these coaches are not planning to require USL Level I certification as other coaches in KLA leagues are required to be. After much discussion, Greg agreed to take this concern to the coaches.
Ann requested that if this is a joint venture, that the KLA presence be more visible possibly with use of KLA logo on materials.

Dean expressed his concern on item #18 limiting tournament proceeds to areas represented by member schools, not the entire state.

Brandon had a few questions and clarifications that Greg will take back to group.

Hall of Fame event-

Ann reported on the committee’s research and thoughts from recent meeting. After much discussion, the Board felt the event should be a Hall of Fame, rather than a post-season team celebration, and the event should be in November (possibly in connection with coaching clinics; and even though probably a conflict for college coaches) rather than winter. Greg felt that sponsors could probably be secured to underwrite costs. Ann will take these decisions back to the committee.
Old Business
none
New Business
Greg led discussion of meeting dates. It was agreed the schedule would be the second Monday of each month at 6:00 PM. 
October, November, February, April, June and August (retreat) will be in person alternating between Louisville and Lexington.

December, January, March and May will be by teleconference.

There will not be a scheduled meeting in July.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM. The next meeting will be Monday, November 10th in Lexington (location TBD).
Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Fleming, Acting Secretary
